UMPS MEETING MINUTES
November 1, 2012

The meeting was called to order at 7:00pm by President Cherie Stein.

Guest Speaker

Paul from Colonel Pops Popcorn provided information about the popcorn fundraiser which started November 2 and runs until the Monday after Thanksgiving.  All bags are priced at $8 with $4 going to the student’s individual music account. For every 10 bags of popcorn sold, the student gets one bag free.  The music directors passed out & will be collecting the order forms.
Minutes


The minutes of the Oct 4, 2012 meeting were presented for review. A motion was made by Jeanne Steffes to approve the minutes.  It was seconded and the motion passed.

Treasurer’s Report


Gloria Grabarczyk presented the Treasurer’s Report. She stated that a deposit of over $7,000 was made for the New Orleans trip with 31 students signed up to attend.  A deposit was also made for more craft booth sales as well as a deposit for 11 cookbooks.


Expenses included money for Anna Otto’s State Honors which she graciously donated back.  There were also expenses for the chili dinner ($528.30), the gaming licenses ($50), and the fireworks ($250) which we split with the Gridiron Club and Saber Spirit Club.  
Gloria mentioned that student account balance sheets will be distributed soon.  This will include the Buy Seasons deposits, which had a good turnout (18 people on the first day).  A motion was made by Laurie Staniszewski to approve the Treasurer’s report.  It was seconded by Jeanne and the motion passed.

Director’s Reports


Miss Schlecht indicated that choir was going well.  The choir director from her old middle school held a clinic for the students.  They are getting ready for the Christmas concert, and the chamber choir will be performing at the Cinnamon and Cider Craft Fair from 10:30am to 11:00am.  The pop singers will perform at noon.
Miss Schlecht also talked about the December 1st  Bowling Fundraiser/Team Building activity for all three music groups.  It will be held at South Park Lanes in South Milwaukee between 1-4pm and includes 3 hours of bowling, shoe rental, pizza, and soft drinks.  $4 of the $20 goes to the associated music group’s activity account. Chaperones may be requested once student numbers are determined.

Jeanne Steffes indicated that she has offered to be Mr. Hull’s UMPS liaison since he is unable to make the meetings.  He is planning to collect emails and give them to Susan Utley-Weis.  We think the orchestra performs at 1:00 or 1:30pm at the craft fair (directors communicated the times).
Mrs. Umhoefer indicated that the band had a successful marching season with final performances at Cudahy and Whitewater where they earned a Silver rating at state.  The kids adapted well to the move indoors due to inclement weather.  She thanked chaperones & pit crew for their help at the events.  Football & volleyball pep band are done and the first winter pep band is on November 30 (A/B assignments are on the band web site).  The jazz band will be playing at the craft fair at 11am.  The jazz band concert will be in the multipurpose room on November 14th at 7:30pm.
Mrs. Umhoefer is planning to get next year’s schedule out by the winter concert.  She’s looking at the band curriculum and working with the athletic director to minimize conflicts.  
New Business

Fundraisers:  Cherie Stein & Debbie Klein discussed the importance of UMPS fundraising. This provides support for the students (music trips, etc.), scholarships (from craft fair proceeds), and the music department for things not able to be covered by the school system. 

There was a suggestion to provide food to sell during the Buy Seasons fundraising activity. There are a number of groups that do that as well as donate their labor.

There was a suggestion to provide a link to CelebrateEductionFundraising.com where UMPS could earn a percentage of any sales made from purchases coming in from our site.  Debbie Babula will look into what it will take to put this up on our UMPS site.


State Honors Orchestra & Band: Anna Otto sent UMPS a thank you note for providing money to participate (although she donated it back).
Old Business


Craft Fair: Sign-up is ongoing (a yellow flyer was provided).  Mrs. Otto indicated that more baked goods are always welcome, and they could use more volunteers for the 10-12 timeslot.  Less than 10 booths are still available.  Susan Utley-Weis will send out a reminder. 

Cookie Walk: This event is scheduled for December 15th from 9am to noon. We have supplies from Patty Wrobel.  We discussed potentially increasing the price for selling cookies (currently at $6/lb).  Debbie Klein indicated she’ll follow up to see what St. Alphonse’s does & she’ll also provide the scale.  

There was some discussion about how to incentivize student to bring baked goods (2 years ago, we had too much, last year we didn’t have enough).  There was some discussion about adding money to the student account if they brought in baked goods.  A suggestion was made to provide a raffle ticket for each dozen cookies turned in.  Some ideas for a prize would be $25 into the student’s account, music-related items, or have some parents donate gift cards instead of or in addition to baked goods.  We’ll get a google doc up on the UMPS site and email it out after the craft fair.  We need to emphasize home-made good vs. store bought.

There were suggestions made to advertize at the orchestra and jazz concerts, and at the senior living centers (maybe have an outing).  We’d need to ensure that we have enough goods.  Cherie will follow up with Patty to see what she recommends.

Referendum:  There was a reminder to get the word out about the auditorium.
Jeanie motioned to adjourn, it was seconded by Laurie, and passed.  We adjourned at 7:45 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Debbie Babula
Co-Secretary

